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October 23, 2023 
 
 
Lead  and Copper Service Inventory 
Joseph LCRR  
  
  
 
Dear Resident, 
 
In conjunction with the State Lead and Copper Rule Revision, all public water systems must 
conduct a service lateral inventory and submit to the State by October 16, 2024.  The objective of 
the inventory is to determine every culinary service lateral piping material and size. This will 
include the service lateral piping from the water main to the meter (System side), and from the 
meter to the inside of your residence (Customer side).  
 
We will make every effort to obtain this information without disturbing you or entering your home. 
We will not enter your home or property at any time without your consent. In an attempt to 
simplify this process, we have provided a QR code below with a survey that will allow you to 
provide all the needed information. We will be conducting a brief Public Outreach meeting before 
the regularly scheduled Town Council meeting on November 2nd, at 6:00 pm at the Community 
Center. We will have a service lateral sample board there with various service lateral pipe 
materials that you may encounter in your home and instruction on how to identify them. 
 
If we are unable to obtain the needed information through public record search or the QR code 
survey, we will attempt to reach out to you in person. We will provide 24hour notice prior to arriving 
at your residence and with your consent we will enter your home, locate and identify your service 
lateral. We will not enter your home or property at any time without your consent. 
 
If you had your service lateral replaced or installed after 1989 (after 1989 lead service piping and 
fittings were banned on culinary system), your service lateral will not be lead.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to ask them during the Public Outreach 
meeting. We apologize for any inconvenience we may cause in this process and greatly 
appreciate your cooperation. 
 
Additional information on the Lead and Copper Service Rule Revision can be found at the 
websites below. 
 
https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-drinking-water/revised-lead-and-copper-rule 
https://deq.utah.gov/drinking-water/lead-and-copper-rule-revisions 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
DesignEngineer, PE     Joseph Town Mayor 
Project Engineer     
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Exhibit 1. Example of Service Line Ownership Distinction between the Water System and Customer 

 


